WROTHAM PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 06th April 2022 AT 8.00pm

IN THE WROTHAM PAVILION, HIGH STREET, WROTHAM
Present:   
Cllr’s H Rayner (Meeting Chairman), D Beach, C Mills, S Vick & Mrs B Jackson 

In Attendance:  Tim Meynen, Malcolm Wiffen, Ken Fardell, Victoria Ballard, Brian Saunders, Michael Fraser & Jason Butler.                                             

1. Apologies for absence:  Cllr’s Coffin, Betts (T&MBC Commitments) Denton, Gillin & L Cox, Clerk (Covid 19)
2. Minutes
The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 7th April 2021, approved by the Parish Council on the 3rd  May 2021
3. Opening Address from Cllr P Gillin – Read by Cllr Rayner
Good Evening Ladies and Gentlemen and apologies for not being there with you this evening.
It is ironic that our last Annual Parish Meeting was held virtually via Zoom due the threat of Covid 19 and now both Lesley and I unable to attend after testing positive to the latest variant. Thankfully Omicron is far less dangerous after all the vaccinations.
I would like to thank the Friends of Wrotham for their substantial donation that has allowed us to install the adult Gym Equipment now in the Recreation Ground and introduce their Chairman who is first to the podium, Chris Mills

First on the agenda is Cllr Chris Mills Friends of Wrotham

4. Reports from various Committees and Organisations:

1. Friends of Wrotham Recreations Ground – Cllr Chris Mills

Good evening.

It has been a difficult couple of years with no income from the Classic Steam and Transport Rally due to having to cancel during the pandemic. In addition, we had an almost complete resignation of the organising committee for various valid reasons including moving home to Scotland!
After a very poor response for new committee member’s, we approached Sevenoaks Lions to discuss whether they would get involved. They had helped us in the past so knew about the Rally. We met with both Sevenoaks and Malling Lions which resulted in them coming on board initially to work with some of the remaining committee and in future take over the complete running of the event. Malling Lions already sponsor events at St George’s School so funding of projects in the village has been guaranteed.
The Rally will take place on Sunday 26th June and plans are well underway to make it a success.
We are very pleased to have donated £10,000 towards the purchase of the outdoor gym equipment in the recreation ground which had been discussed when the children’s playground was planned.
We will continue to fund projects until the charity is wound up.

Thankyou

Chris Mills 

Chairman

2. St George’s Primary School – Elizabeth Rye
Thank you for inviting me to report on the past year’s achievements of St. George’s CEP School.  After being appointed 3 years ago I am pleased to report that this has been the first year under my leadership as Headteacher that I the school has been open fully. Despite earlier in the year (notably before Christmas) we were still experiencing high number of covid-related absence - and still are experiencing absence related to this though at a much smaller proportion – we have been able to remain fully operational.

We still have seven classes and currently a role of 203, our full capacity being 210. We are anticipating a full intake for our new reception class in September 2022 which is fantastic news. Once back after the Easter break we will start the transition process of welcoming the new families into school. 

At the end of this academic year 26 pupils will move into secondary education with five pupils gaining a PESE pass grade to grammar schools in the local area. This year we have noted that distance to the local secondary school has been key in the allocation of places by Kent County Council.  Our focus for them now is to support successful transition for them, providing additional mental health and well-being support around heightened anxiety of moving on. Due to the pandemic the response by some secondary schools was to increase the transition support through summer school activities. These were highly praised by the parents whose children attended them to support their transition, some to schools they were unable to even physically attend prior to starting. Our hope is that secondary schools continue to build on this good practice.

With the return to full school opening under a revised Ofsted Frameworks there has been a drive for change in working towards a curriculum offer that stems from the school’s strong vision ‘Bringing faith and education together’. Whilst we are currently judged as an ‘outstanding school’ this was two frameworks ago where the bar has been continuously raised and altered in focus. Our self-assessment would currently judge our school as ‘Good’.
[image: image1.wmf]
Our aim is to provide a full broad and balanced curriculum that offers children opportunities to support their wellbeing, independence; proficiency in their learning; become effective communicators, develop their individuality and become real world learners. 

We have been working hard on ensuring our teaching is consistent in its delivery across the school, that the curriculum coherent and develops the children’s skills and knowledge as they move up through the seven years of primary education.

We are lucky to have wonderful school grounds and have been investing in it to ensure children and teachers are utilising it as best as we can. We now offer forest schools for every year group in our school. After a review of our school vision and ethos with children, parents and staff after enforced lockdown we were aware that the children have become more appreciative of the outdoors and natural environments as well as being more environmentally conscious. Forest Schools teaching and delivery allows the children to have the freedom to try things out. Practitioners suggest playful, meaningful activities which nurture the instinctive human ability to learn through overcoming a risk, challenge or problem. The children are also taught how to safely use tools like knives and axes for whittling or chopping wood, and how to light and safely be around campfires. This allows every child the opportunity to develop themselves in an inquisitive manner with an emphasis on self-reflection, which equips learners with emotional and social skills that can stay with them into adulthood and permeate into other areas of their life. With the Platinum Jubilee on the horizon the children are waiting on the arrival of their chickens in their aptly named coop called ‘Cluckingham Palace’. 
Whilst curriculum development is at the heart of our daily offer we are pleased with the extended support we are offering our pupils. We open our school doors at 7.30am for our Big Breakfast Club and close for the day at 5pm at the end of our childcare support managed by an outside provider who employs teaching assistants to provide continuity and wellbeing for the children who attend by having trusted adults they know. In addition, we are providing a range of clubs. Every teacher participates in leading or delivering a club from reading and maths to seasonal sports. We also have outside coaches for judo and gymnastics and since February we host a netball club on a Sunday morning. 

We have been lucky enough to participate in a football league where we are enjoying a lot of success with our Year 5/6 team, currently at a semi-final stage in the cup. We are now opening up opportunities for further competitions.

It is the opportunities beyond normal classroom day that really benefits the children. For our Year 2 children the impact on their educational opportunities has been greatly hindered over the last two years. They’d missed out on two nativities, so it has been wonderful seeing the fun and excitement when they’ve performed at the Christmas nativity and the Easter service in front of their families and friends. Our Christingle service was held at school at twilight this year but was still as popular as ever, the outdoor playground filled with visitors as the children sang their ‘Christingle Rocks’ songs – the impromptu power surge making it one to remember (though hopefully not repeated!). We have since been fortunate enough to be able to return to hosting Christian calendar events back at St George’s Church – a stunning venue to perform in. 

We have also provided opportunities to take children further afield to enhance their learning. They’ve visited the Church and shops in our village, travelled to Rochester, Marden Airfield (where the children were lucky enough to see the Royal Helicopter!) and London Aquarium – the train journey itself was a first for many children.

Linking with our local community has also reaped many rewards. We have been visited by Tom Tugendhat, our local MP, who came to award a prize to one of our pupils for her poster about being a ‘Litter Angel’ and encouraging less litter dropping. We had a visit from Olympic athlete Ezekiel Ewulo – who astounded the children with the distance of his long jump across the school hall. Our youngest learners ‘zoomed’ into a local pensioners residential home to sing them some Christmas carols, but notably the biggest event we’ve been involved in was the Festival of Light. In the past we have worked with other local schools, but we focused on this being a local event. Thanks to the support by the Parish Council and the Wrotham Arts Council, alongside Cohesion Plus, this established itself as another fantastic community occasion enjoyed by hundreds on the night.

We’ve supported different charity events such as Silly Socks day in aid of Slide Away (a charity to support bereavement) but our biggest response was to the conflict in Ukraine. The donations made by families was incredible and we filled two vehicles to transport vital resources. I also can’t finish without mentioning the school’s PTA. Their relentless work in raising funds to support the school has been truly amazing. The 2022 Challenge in itself was a great success and supported by many local parishioners who purchased homemade doggy treats, cut logs and had cars washed.

Whilst we have shared so many great things happening with the school and the local community we have sadly continued to have problems with traffic congestion and speeding along Old London Road. Today there seems to be more cars on the road, more cars doing the school run and being a wide road it is a road that is not used with due care and attention by others too. As a school we have sent numerous reminders to our families and those attending the onsite pre-school about the children’s safety and respect of our neighbours, suggested of a one-way route to avoid congestion, involvement of the local PCSO but there are still issues. Having a cohesive and united approach to this with local parishioners, the Parish Council and ourselves we hope will strengthen changes to make long term improvements. 

St George’s School is a village school to be proud of and can only thank so many of the unsung heroes working hard for the benefit of the entire school community and beyond. 

Yours sincerely

Mrs Elizabeth Rye

Headteacher

3. Wrotham Bowls Club – Ken Fardell

You will all be aware of The Bull’s refusal to renew the bowls club’s protected lease and the ongoing legal action the bowls club is being forced to take against them in order to remain on the bowling green. We do now have a date for preliminary legal hearing on 14th June, with a further day in court later in the year. In the run-up to the court proceedings The Bull are being particularly difficult and have returned the bowls club rent cheque for this year on three occasions because they now state they have no legal relationship with the bowls club’s trustees, even though the trustees have not changed for the last few years and neither has the bowls club’s bank account on which the cheque is drawn. The Bull will now only recognise the two signatories on the expired lease, who are no longer officers of the club. Our trustees have been threatened with personal liability for The Bull’s legal costs if they continue with the legal action. This has meant the bowls club has had to approach court counsel on more than one occasion this year for costly specialist advice on how to proceed. Our court counsel observed that it is clear that The Bull are an approach that any technicality that can be raised, will be.
It became clear from the number of objections raised when The Bull attempted to gain permission to use the bowling green as part of their wedding business last year, that Wrotham villagers want the bowls club to remain. Indeed, you may have seen in last month’s Wrotham Parish Magazine, the excerpt from the April 1987 edition by The Friends of Wrotham Recreation Ground, which detailed all the fundraising that went on around Wrotham in1987 by way of boot fairs, raffles, disco etc., to raise the £40,000 required to restore the bowling green for the village. It seems very wrong that monies raised by a charity to restore a sporting, recreational and social venue for Wrotham’s most senior residents should now be taken from them and the area used to enhance the profits of a business. The bowls club have offered to buy the bowling green on more than one occasion, but The Bull will not sell to us, or even acknowledge our letters, except when sent via their solicitor.
Although this year is very uncertain for the bowls club due to the unknown outcome of the court case and the fact that our rent has not been accepted, the bowls club committee have been advised to proceed as normal until the court case and therefore we have a full diary of fixtures against other local village bowls clubs, averaging about three matches each week. The club is also joining the Bowls England in a ‘Big Bowls Weekend’ at the end of May, which is a national ‘open day’ for bowls clubs. However, at Wrotham we do already open the bowling green every Thursday evening during the season for any member of the public to try the sport, with tuition and equipment provided by our members, which is perhaps one of the reasons why Wrotham’s bowls club is an ‘Asset of Community Value’.
All our members, numbering about 55 at present, have been advised that this year’s membership subscriptions and competition fees will be refunded to them if The Bull evict the club before the end of this season and our Treasurer has ring-fenced these funds in the club’s accounts for this possible eventuality. It is written in the bowls club’s constitution that if the club cannot continue, then any remaining funds would be returned to the ‘ Friends of Wrotham Recreation Ground’ charity who originally raised the monies to restore the bowling green for the village.

Looking to the future, if the bowls club do manage to remain on the bowling green, it will be because of legal reasons, not a change of heart by our landlords, who really want to use the bowling green for their own purposes. Given this fact, it would be beneficial if the bowling green could be accessed from the cricket field, given that some of our older members find climbing the steep incline through The Bull’s car park a struggle since parking was withdrawn for the bowlers (our oldest member is 95 and bowls are heavy!).

I will conclude by saying that Wrotham’s ancient bowling green is very special and commented on by many visiting clubs, who enjoy bowling at Wrotham and are fascinated by its history. The green dates back to at least 1759, is the 10th oldest in the country and has 13th Century listed walls. We should do all we can to ensure its survival as a bowling green, part of Wrotham’s heritage. If the bowls club is evicted, then the historic bowling green will eventually become just another pub garden and part of a wedding business. What a sad loss that would be!
Ken Fardell

4. Betenson Trust – Malcolm Wiffen
THE BETENSON TRUST ALMSHOUSES

ANNUAL REPORT FOR WROTHAM PARISH COUNCIL
The Trust has twelve small alms-houses, four each in each of the Villages of Wrotham, Platt and Plaxtol.  There are normally 9 Trustees – The Vicars of the three parishes and two co-optative trustees representing each of the three villages. In addition, there is the Clerk to the Trust.
Chris Lightfoot who been one of the Trustees for Wrotham for many years has unfortunately, had to stand down due to ill health. This leaves Wrotham with one Trustee and there is a similar situation in Plaxtol where one Trustee resigned due to work commitments and the remaining one is wanting to retire. Two others also want to stand down soon on age grounds. 
Finding suitable Trustees has become increasingly difficult.  As a result the Trust will soon be advertising in an attempt to get people to fulfil these roles. A part of the role is, of course, looking after the wellbeing of the residents.
Although the restrictions imposed by the pandemic have eased we currently have problems finding tradespeople with availability to carry out minor works. Until now each village has been responsible for managing the maintenance of their own Alms-houses. To assist with this a surveyor has been appointed to survey all of the properties and list essential work which will then be let and managed as a larger long-term project.
Each resident pays a contribution towards the cost of maintenance and heating this remains at £50 per week.  This may be reviewed this year.

There are no vacancies at present, and we have a waiting list.

Malcolm Wiffen

Trustee

April 2022

5. Wrotham Fireworks – Tim Meynen
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Wrotham Fireworks Report
Annual Parish Meeting 2022

We are pleased to report that we had another successful event (October 28th, 2021) that went off safely, despite all the problems caused by the C19 pandemic. 
The committee felt it was important to try and run an event last year as the pandemic had previously restricted large community events.  Particular attention was paid to safety planning. The committee quickly realised that creating an online booking system would be necessary to avoid large queues to minimise risk. 
The recruitment of a new committee volunteer, who had the experience of creating an online booking system for other local community events and website design, was the catalyst for being able to run the event last October.   We would also like to acknowledge the invaluable support we received from the Parish Council and local community volunteers, without whom this event could not exist.  

On the day, even though it had been raining hard in the morning we were blessed with dry weather later and the event drew in a large local crowd (over 3000 people). Huge credit goes to Phoenix Fireworks who did an amazing display to the tracks from the ‘Greatest Showman’. People on social media and feedback felt the event was one of the best. We were also privileged to have the return of a past MC who steered us through the evening. 
Like previous years, we are giving away all proceeds from the event to local organisations and groups (minus a float, insurance etc). This year we are pleased to announce that we are in the process of giving c £6000 back to the community. 

Organisations that have benefitted from donations so far include: 
· Wrotham Parish Magazine

· Borough Green and Wrotham Netball

· Wortham Music Society 

· Wrotham Arts Festival

· 40f Maidstone Squadron ATS

· St Georges Preschool

· St Georges PTA

· Wrotham Allotment Society

· Friends of St George’s Church

Next year’s event will be on Saturday  29th October 2022.

Tim Meynen: Chair 

6. County Councillor – Cllr Harry Rayner
In the absence of the Clerk no actual minutes were taken during the meeting. Cllr Rayner’s report covered the following
· KCC budget deficit

· Bus Services reductions as a result of the budget deficit

· Covid Infection data in Kent below both national and south-east averages
· The potential impact on KCC’s budget of the rise in National Insurance rates.

· The impact of Brexit on road congestion
· KCC building the only Household Waste Recycling Centre in the borough of Tonbridge and Malling at Allington

7. Arts Festival – Victoria Ballard
In the absence of the Clerk no actual minutes were taken during the meeting Victoria Ballard’s report covered the following

· The date of the first festival for three years 6th – 8th May 2022
· Overview of the event

· Thank you to the Parish Council for their continued support
8. Allotment Society – Brian Saunders

Report of the Wrotham Allotment and Garden Society for the Wrotham Parish Council Annual General Meeting 2022.

At the present time there are 42 plot holders. 

Since our last report this Council has required 4 plot holders to vacate their plots due to a lack of or insufficient cultivation in contravention of. the allotment rules. One of these plots was full size and this enabled us to split this plot into 4. Therefore 7 applicants on the waiting list were offered tenancies.

This Council has 4 applicants on allotments waiting list at time and it remains to be seen whether all existing tenants will continue their tenancies at renewal this month. 

The Council will be aware that we had a major arson incident in December 2020 when several of the allotment sheds were totally destroyed including tools and a gas BBQ. At the same time some power tools were stolen. I am very pleased to report that a local Just Giving Appeal, which happened quite spontaneously from with our village, raised £ 1,249.12 in a matter of a few weeks and in due course the money raised was distributed to those plot holders suffering shed loss, etc. 

The Allotment Association had no hand whatsoever in promoting this marvellous fund raising and it says a lot for the good character and generosity of our local community. Following this incident this Council were very supportive in the supply of a new and metal security gate. 

Quite a challenging growing summer due to unsettled weather. We suffered more gales than is usual during the past year which ripped off many shed roof coverings and even completely demolished 2 (albeit shaky) sheds and bowled over 2 of the new metal replacement sheds. 

We again held a very successful summer BBQ, and it was good to see that nearly all the new plot holders attended and contributed food (and drinks!)

Again, we had a very strong turnout of volunteers to help in the preparation of the firework's bonfire and were pleased to receive a grant of £250 for our funds .. 

We plan to hold our delayed AGM in May at which we will welcome ideas as to how this money should be spent Some of this may be used in the bulk purchase of fertiliser, paying a contractor to weed kill the parking area and any other costs of minor site maintenance. 

The Allotment Association is pleased to report the allotments continue to be a sought after and much valued community resource and played a major contribution to both physical and mental health during covid lockdown when the site remained fully open at all times. 

In closure our thanks to this Council and in particular your Clerk for the time and support given. 

Brian Saunders. Asst. Secretary (Site Liaison) 6/4/2022

9. Borough Councillors Cllr’s Martin Coffin and Robin Betts

Wrotham Annual Parish Council

Joint Report from Cllr Robin Betts and Cllr Martin Coffin

With climate change on everyone’s mind, especially with the global catastrophic weather events and particularly wild fires of last year, TMBC has now moved forward at a pace with some exciting schemes.  Most interesting is the innovative and sustainable new build of the Leybourne Lakes Eco Café ever embarked on by our Local Authority and the only Local Authority new build in the South East to use energy from a lake for central heating and hot water!  Building works have started and will be completed in the next few weeks.  It will be great place for residents to enjoy a real waterside café experience with exemplar sustainable design.

On a similar theme, the 32 TMBC Electric Vehicle chargers have started to be installed across it’s owned carparks with another 50+ in phase two later in the year and with that, TMBC have now just taken delivery of their first electric vehicle.  We also now have a dedicated senior climate change officer join the team three weeks ago, to further support our goal of CO2 neutral by 2030.

In terms of TMBC support for business, round two of the Green Business grants has not long closed and the number of applications was beyond expectations, even an application was submitted by WPC, both the Clerk and myself (Robin Betts) worked on the application for either a heat pump or PV installation, we await to find out if our submission was successful!

The bulky waste freight service was we all know suspended during COVID-19 and since then is being reviewed.  With the imminent opening of the new TMBC carbon neutral HWRC at Allington, which will be a state-of-the-art recycling facility, it may well be best to encourage residents to use this facility rather than the bulky waste as this service does not support recycling, all materials end up in one compartment and are unable to be recycled.  This is still all being considered at present and hopefully some exciting fresh ideas will materialise to improve provision of bulky waste recycling.

It has been all change at the Council over the last year with the election of Matt Boughton as the new Leader of the Council. Both Robin and Martin remain on the Cabinet and continue to represent both Wrotham, Stansted and Ightham as well as the wider community of Tonbridge and Malling.

With the new Leader and a refreshed cabinet comes a strong will to modernise the council in both its Governance and in its relationship with the Parish Councils. This is evidenced in a significant change in the way that the Parish Partnership Panel operates. I know that these changes have been well received.

During the year we had the Local Plan rejected by the Inspectorate, resulting in a new Plan being drafted. Whilst limited in terms of true ‘brown field’ sites the emphasis now is that these sites should be used as a priority. The new Plan has started its journey with a recent ‘Call for sites’.

Hot off the press is that the Moto Lorry Park application has been turned down by the Borough Council as it did not present significant reasons to build in the Green Belt. In both our opinions this is the correct outcome – it might well be a facility that is required, but the over use of the A20, A227 and M20 slip at the top of Wrotham Hill as well as the increased lorry movement through Meopham was more than the road network could sustain. Both Robin and Martin wish to thank everyone who got behind the campaign to assist in gaining the correct result. In a note of caution – Moto still have the right of appeal in this matter.

We are both aware of the terrible misuse of St Georges Court by Clarion Housing. In conjunction with the Cabinet Member for Housing we are now applying more pressure on the Housing Provider to actually be a housing provider.

With the Ukrainian crisis in mind the Council is now heavily involved in the administration of the Host family houses. Information is sketchy from Central Government, but the Council has so far visited and passed all of the known hosts within TMBC with the families starting to arrive to take up residence. Numbers of Ukrainians wishing to come here are difficult to assess, however supply is currently outstripping demand.
10. Friends of St George’s Church – Malcolm Wiffen 
THE FRIENDS OF ST.GEORGE WROTHAM

ANNUAL REPORT FOR WROTHAM PARISH COUNCIL

The Friends of St. George is a registered charity and raises funds for the maintenance and improvement of the Fabric of St. George’s Church Wrotham.

The membership varies but is currently 165.

In July 2021 we were able to organise a very successful garden safari, which was our first post lockdown event. This was slightly different to recent safaris, with some stalls in the church selling tea and cakes; plants and craftwork.  This raised a magnificent sum of £1550.81p.

Because of continuing covid concerns no further events were considered for the rest of the year.  However, we are now planning a series of functions starting with a Big Band Concert of the 23rd April. Then we have a Quiz Night on the 25th June; a plant sale on 16th July 9 although this will be smaller than usual and then finally the Kent Police Male Voice Choir will be giving a Concert on the 22nd of October.

We have continued to support St George’s Church by paying some of the smaller maintenance bills. We recently paid for the repair of the stone footpath at the entrance to the church from the Square.  We have also contributed towards electrical costs related to the installation of broadband in the church.

We are very grateful for the grant of £1000 received from the Firework Committee.

There will always be a need for funds for the maintenance of the church and we as the Friends of St George are very appreciative of the support that we receive.
Malcolm Wiffen

Chair

April 2022

5. Chairman’s Annual Report – Read by Cllr Rayner
Once again thank you all for attending this evening and now I would like to briefly summarise the Parish Council’s Year.

In some ways the last 12 months have been frustrating in that we have mature plans and the finance to significantly improve village infrastructure but have been prevented in doing so by bureaucracy.

Our plans to replace all village street lighting with new LED technology and install heritage lighting in Village Conservation Areas have been frustrated by UK Power Networks. They made excessive financial claims for works they were responsible for and failed to act decisively to correct matters. Hopefully we are now close to an agreement that will enable work to start soon.

At a recent meeting with KCC’s Claire Venner who project manages parish schemes, we discussed our plans to install a new heritage style wooden bus shelter in the square along with some pedestrian friendly wrought iron seating and ornamental bins. KCC are supportive in principal and currently assessing any implications for below ground services like electricity and gas.

We also took the opportunity to walk to St George’s School after receiving representations from parishioner Laura Finley on vehicle speed and dangerous parking. KCC have agreed to carry out a speed survey in Old London Road to access the problem, and also to install wooden bollards around the zig zagged school entrance, which should deter dangerous parking at the school entrance. 

Cllr David Beach, our Chairman of Highways, wants to begin a dialogue with the Libby, the Head Teacher and other stakeholders, with a view to bring forward traffic calming measures in Old London Road.

Wrotham Parish Council has led the Parish Alliance of five local PCs for some years. The combined spending power of such a group has resulted in us bringing forward a legal team and numerous planning experts to combat the aspirations of developers seeking to urbanise our rural green fields. This initiative was instrumental in the Planning Inspectors throwing out the Local Plan with its 3,000 dwellings in Wrotham, Platt and Borough Green. Yesterday Moto’s proposal for a 200 HGV Lorry Park in green fields just past The Moat Pub was comprehensively refused. 

Before I move onto Public Question Time I would like to give special thanks for the tireless background efforts of Cllr Harry Rayner. His contribution has been considerable in taking on numerous initiatives, not least of which was the closing of the Nepicar Layby. This has gone a long way to prevent speeding motorcyclists and their stunt riding which was very dangerous for other road users and made the life of residents at that end of the Parish unbearable for decades.
6. Public Question Time
No minutes taken of question time.
Cllr Rayner declared the meeting closed at 8.59 pm

                                                                                                     ……………………………….Chairman

                                                                                                      …………………………………..Date
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